

March 12, 2020

Dear ECH, River Edge Manor, Brentland Woods, Seabury Woods & Valley Manor AL Residents/Families,

Information about the Coronavirus (COVID-19) continues to rapidly evolve. Our core response team is working closely with the New York State DOH and the Centers for Disease Control (CDC) to monitor the emergence of COVID-19.

Monroe County remains a low-risk area, however Monroe County Department of Public Health has recommended the limitation of visitors to skilled nursing facilities. We are extending that recommendation to River Edge Manor due to the proximity to ECH, as well as to our assisted living communities (Brentland Woods, Seabury Woods and Valley Manor) out of precaution. Limiting visitation, according to the CDC, means the individual should not be allowed to come into the facility, except for certain circumstances such as end-of-life situations or when a visitor is essential for the resident's emotional well-being and care.

For those who are permitted to visit and all staff, the following screening questions will be asked daily upon arrival:

- 1. Do you have symptoms of a respiratory infection, such as fever, cough, shortness of breath, or sore throat?
- 2. In the last 14 days, have you had contact with someone with a confirmed diagnosis of COVID-19, or is under investigation for COVID-19, or is ill with a respiratory illness (excluding our residents)?
- 3. Have you traveled internationally in the last 14 days to countries with sustained community transmission?
- 4. Do you reside in a community where community-based spread of COVID-19 is occurring?

In addition, temperature monitoring will be implemented soon for both permitted visitors and staff.

ESLC will continue to monitor the COVID-19 situation very closely and keep you informed as new details arise. The safety and well-being of our residents is our top priority, and we will continue to take all necessary actions and precautions to prevent the possible spread of respiratory viruses. If you have questions or concerns, please contact me at (585) 546-8439 x3106 or ateugeman@EpiscopalSeniorLife.org. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Amanda Teugeman

Vice President of Healthcare Services